The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday September 14, 2020 at the City Building at 6:00 p.m. Presiding was Mayor Thomas McElroy, council members William Stark, Barb Matal, Kathy Herrman (virtual presence), Stephanie Schmidt (virtual presence), Darrell Warner (virtual presence), and City Clerk Beverly Stark. No residents attended.
New Business: The Council needs to approve a bond counsel for the pending USDA RD loan, and Klenda Asterman LLC of Wichita KS was proposed by the City Clerk.  W. Stark made a motion to engage Klenda Asterman LLC as bond counsel, K. Herrman seconded the motion, all in favor, vote unanimous. T. McElroy updated the council on pending easement to secure sewer pond access. The Mayor will continue to pursue securing this access and obtaining legal documentation through the City Lawyer E.J. Deines. The Mayor proposed investigating better ways to view city meetings held virtually, perhaps with a screen to review reports, etc. W. Stark made a motion to approve this action, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed. 
The minutes from the work session held Aug. 3, 2020 were read. W. Stark moved to approve the minutes as read, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed. The minutes from the regular session held Aug. 10, 2020 were read. W. Stark moved to approve the minutes as read, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed. The minutes from the special session held Aug. 24, 2020 were read. W. Stark moved to approve the minutes as read, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.
Citizen’s Comments: An email was received from Galen and Sharon Boese referring to a complaint made by them regarding property maintenance, and the ensuing discussion via texting. The Council discussed the correspondence and actions taken.
Clerk’s Notes: The securing of a notary appointment is in progress by the Clerk. Renewal of the tax exemption paperwork is complete. The Wastewater Emergency Plan has been completed. The safety deposit box signature card will be complete once Council members sign after the meeting.
City Maintenance Updates: There are no new updates.
Calendar/City Events: No new events are pending.
The list of bills was presented to the council. W. Stark moved to approve paying the bills, K. Herrman seconded, vote unanimous, motions passed.
The next regular meeting will be October 12, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, W. Stark moved to adjourn the meeting, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 6:48 p.m.


							______________________________________
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							______________________________________
							City Clerk

